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President’s Message

Fellow Members,

The picnic was a great success with over 40 members in attendance. |
would personally like to thank Lois for graciously opening her home
and garden to the chapter for the picnic. Also a big “thank you" to
everyone who contributed the delicious food.

I would like t o discuss the question that came up recently regarding
the change to the By Laws with respect to the officers’ length of
service. A vote was taken and passed to allow the change but at the
same time we decided to discuss and vote once more at the
December meeting in an attempt to clarify some outstanding
questions. First, the By Laws call for the past President to stand in
position for one year, this will have to be amended to make
arrangements that if the office is elected twice that the past President
will also have to cover two years. It was also my intention that if this
change in the term of the President was adopted that it would only
allow the President to serve for one year as currently stated but allow
for a second term option but not an automatic second term option.
Therefore a yearly election will still be required and participation is
encouraged from all Chapter members to help in running this great
Chapter.

Another item to think about, Steve Fabes is still looking for help with
the Bulletin and if anyone is prepared to take on the Editorship, please
give Steve or myself a call.

For the next Friday we will meet in November. If anyone has a topic
that they wish to explore, please let me or any of the Chapter officers
and | will see if we can get the material put together as a program.

If any one is interested in volunteering for the MART set-up at
the upcoming Regional please let me know. The majority of the
time will be from Thursday October 10th from Noon to 9pm and
then Friday in the morning from 6.30am to about 9.00am. I
appreciate all the volunteers who have come forward. I know this
Regional with everyone’s help will be a great success.

I am looking forward to seeing and meeting everyone at the Regional,
if you have never attended such an event, do come, you will be
amazed to see 400+ tables of horological items.

Sincerely, Jay Taylor

(H) 510-522-2409 (W) 415-432-3802 (F) 415-432-2957
taylor@visa.com
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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

The Chapter #107 Board of Directors Meeting held August 11"
1996 immediately following the picnic held at the home of Lois
Naye. Recorded by Secretary Roy Hoiman. The meeting was
opened by Board President Jay Taylor.

Present

Jay Taylor, , Roy Holman, Lois Naye,
others present but not recorded
Minutes

Program Plans are being made to have a number of

technical demonstrations at future meetings,
members with either skill or needs are requested
to contact John Stohr.

The need for interesting subject speakers
continues and any leads from the membership
will be appreciated.

Election The vote on the By Law changes passed by a 2:1

margin.

Some of the members have suggested that in the

future that the ballot not be a part of the Bulletin.

Many like to keep their Bulletins complete.
Picnic The Second annual Picnic was a great
success with 34 aduilts and 4 children
attending.

Regional There will be a special mailing to our
members about the upcoming Regional on
October 10", 11" and 12"

Bulletin  Please keep the articles coming to our

Editor, Steve Fabes.

Meetings The next Friday night meeting will be
November 1*. The feeling is that many of
the members will be occupied by the Labor
Day weekend if the September scheduled
meeting was held.




** * Chapter #107 1996 MEETING DATES * * *

Note. The Board Meeting is open to all members and now follows the
Sunday General meeting

Directions to the Regional!!!

SUNDAY FRIDAY EVE |
1996 1996 : ; :
' It's being held at the Oakland Convention Center
Aug 11" Sep 6"
st
g:::'s?fnceled it Its downtown and near the two large new towers

of the Federal buildings.

We continue to stay at the same locations for all of our 1996 meetings. The
even numbered month second Sunday meetings at Acalanes Adult Center
and the odd numbered month first Friday evening meetings at the Civic
Bank of Commerce just across the street next to the Safeways

supermarket - so come along and join us! Broadway at 10“" Street
Oakland

The street address is

** Dr. Stephens and De Anza Chapter Meetings * *

Chapter #5 meets at the San Leandro Boys Club, San Leandro Blvd. at

Marina Way on the second Sunday of the ODD months with the exception Parking is in the Convention Center
of May when it is the first Sunday. The MART opens at 11am.

Chapter #94 meets the first Sunday of the EVEN months, (a week before
our #107 meeting) at the Cupertino Odd Fellows Hall at 20598 Homestead
Road, Cupertino. Take Highway 85 exit off Highway 280, DeAnza Bivd. - Old

Sunnyvale - Saratoga Road towards Sunnyvale to Homestead. MART opens Note: Due to our tax e_xempt status Oﬂlz NAWCC
¢ 12.30pm. members can participate (buy or sell) in
i our MART - be prepared to show your
T??L Llprary , _ ccurrent NAWCC membership card at the
e following tools are available for two week periods... : £ - 2
...... at NO COST! Oakland Regional, without it you are

call Walt Hubrig @ 510-685-0260 r"sk,'ng being den"ed access!!

**** TIMETRAX #160AC Timing m/c with beat amplifier
**** Webster Depthing Tool

**** Webster Escape Wheel Tooth Straightener A
*+ Power Punch (for end holes in mainsprings etc.) ' X




